
 
 

ADDITIONAL SPECIFICATIONS TO THE GUIDELINES OF 25 FEBRUARY 2021 

Following the recent provisions of the Tuscany Region, which includes the province of 
Siena into the so-called "Red zone", taking into account the provisions for universities 
by the current Prime Ministerial Decree of 14 January 2021 (art. 3, c. 4, let. g) and in 
accordance with the indications of the Regional Coordination Committee of the 
Tuscan Universities of 14 November, it is confirmed that the Guidelines issued by the 
Academic Senate last 25 February maintain their validity 
(https://www.unisi.it/sites/default/files/allegatiparagrafo/Communication_Senate_25022021.pdf). 
In particular, in accordance with the organization plans of the teaching and training 
activities of each program, the following activities can be carried out in the presence: 
• courses for specializing medical doctors, including internships; 
• specific training courses in general medicine, including internships; 
• internships of any program in the medical area; 
• curricular internships of other study and specialization courses that are not actually 

completely feasible at a distance; 
• any other experiential activities that cannot be replaced with remote activities (for 

example, teaching laboratories, tutorials, field excursions and internships aimed at 
preparing the degree, doctoral and specialization thesis); 

• doctoral research activities, such as research seminars. 
Access to library services, including loan and return, as well as access to the study 
rooms is allowed from Monday to Friday to all staff of the University of Siena, 
including PhD students, postdocs, fellows, students. 
In compliance with the travel prohibitions indicated in the aforementioned Prime 
Ministerial Decree, study rooms will be closed on Saturdays and Sundays. 
The aforementioned provisions are enforced starting tomorrow, February 27, and are 
valid until the province of Siena remains in the red zone. 
Taking into account the worrisome evolution of the local pandemic situation, 
maximum caution is still recommended in attending university complexes and full 
compliance with the safety rules defined in the shared regulatory protocol of 
measures to contrast and contain the spread of COVID-19 in environments of the 
University of Siena, available at the following link: 
https://www.unisi.it/sites/default/files/allegatiparagrafo/Protocollo_condiviso_di_regolamentazione_anti_COVID19in_USiena_rev
7_ENG_1.pdf 


